
GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

LOK SABHA

UNSTARRED QUESTION NO:3818
ANSWERED ON:18.04.2000
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Will the Minister of URBAN DEVELOPMENT be pleased to state:

(a) whether there is any proposal to upgrade the sewerage system in Daman; 

(b) if so, whether a proposal to this effect has been pending with the Government; and 

(c) if so, the present status thereof alongwith the action taken/proposed to be taken in this regard?

Answer

MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF URBAN DEVELOPMENT ( SHRI BANDARU DATTATREYA ) 

(a): Public Works Department (PWD), Daman & Diu has informed that there is no sewerage system existing under Daman Municipal
Council and as such, there is a need to have sewerage system under Daman Municipal Council. 

(b)&(c): A project identification report entiled `Daman Underground Sewerage Project` prepared at an estimated cost of Rs.7.95
crores by Gujarat Water Supply & Sewerage Board was received in February, 1997. The same was technically examined in this
Ministry. The Development Commissioner, UT Administration of Daman was requested in April̀ 97 to prepare a revised detailed
project report (DPR) and submit to this Ministry so that technical clearance could be given. No reply has been received from the UT
Administration till date. 


	GOVERNMENT OF INDIA  URBAN DEVELOPMENT  LOK SABHA
	Answer

